
 
 
From: Andy.Under  
Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2024 12:33 PM 
To: kieran  
Cc: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: FW: Krankbrothers crime stats 2023 

 
Hi Kieran 
 
Answers in red. 
 
Andy 
 
 

 

Andy UNDERWOOD PS490NA 

Sergeant 
North Area BCU HQ – Operational Support and Events 

Metropolitan Police Service  

North Area BCU (Enfield & Haringey) 

Edmonton Police Station 

www.met.police.uk  Andy.Underwood@met.police.uk 

  Enfield   Haringey 

Unless otherwise stated this email is GSC Code – Official 

 
 
 

 

 

Hi Andy  

 

Apologies for the delay on this.  

 

1. Are you able to confirm you are happy with the standard of our operation 
across the five events last year (including in particular the security operation, 
and the measures taken to prevent crime and disorder), and it is on that basis 
that you have not lodged a representation against the licence applications for 
an increase in capacity and addition of an extra day for 2024, because you 
expect us to manage the events in 2024 to a similar standard?  

              The MPS has carefully considered your application and in doing so reviewed the past shows 
Karankbrother have produced. Following this review we do not consider that we need to place any 
further representations beyond those already agreed on your existing licence. Should the committee 
be minded to grant your application we will continue to work with you to make sure the events run 
smoothly and as crime free as possible. 

       Are you able to confirm the recorded crime figures across our events in 2023, 

which we understand to have been a total of 16 reported thefts (predominantly of 
phones) within the site perimeter, and one robbery that occurred outside the site 
perimeter? Can you confirm this level of offending is commensurate with what you 
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would expect in the area over the same period, even if our events had not taken 
place?  

               Clearly the presence of a large music event in the park does create a crime footprint 
however as described above the offences recorded are commensurate with like or similar events of 
this nature. The 16 recorded thefts whilst regrettable for the victims concerned I would consider the 
number to be low considering the footprint and numbers attending your shows. 

Thanks, Kieran  
 

 

Kieran Clancy 
Founder  
krankbrother 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.krankbrother.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CDaliah.Barrett%40haringey.gov.uk%7Cc116cf2a1ad94057a6b908dc2c8abc54%7C6ddfa7608cd544a88e48d8ca487731c3%7C0%7C0%7C638434221570281249%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W%2F%2FAMuqJZaLjmosbAOzdf64nJgKEIDAH2L4nPsB1K24%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

From: Andy.  

Sent: Wednesday, January 17, 2024 9:59 AM 

To: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 

Cc: NAMailbox-.Licensing  

Subject: RE: Krankbrothers crime stats 2023 

 

Hi Dale 

 

I have interrogated our crime reporting system searching for crime recorded in the period s 

that the Krankbrother concerts were on in 2023. Filtering out allegations that were nothing to 

do with the shows I can find 16 allegations of theft. All of these are mobile phones allegedly 

stolen while patrons were dancing within the confines of the event space. 

 

There was also one recorded bomb threat where a disgruntled customer phoned in threatening 

to blow the concert up.  

 

One person was robbed by it appears local youths as they left the venue near to the tennis 

courts. 

 

So we average approximately 3 allegations of theft per show. 

 

Theft – 16 

Robbery – 1 

 

There were two allegations of sexual offences during the period concerned however these 

were not concert related. 

 

Hope that helps. 

 

Andy 

 

 

 

Andy UNDERWOOD PS490NA 

Sergeant 
North Area BCU HQ – Operational Support and Events 

Metropolitan Police Service  

North Area BCU (Enfield & Haringey) 

32 Edmonton Police Station 

www.met.police.uk  Andy.Underwood@met.police.uk 

  Enfield   Haringey 

Unless otherwise stated this email is GSC Code – Official 
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From: Trevor Jenner < >  

Sent: Monday, January 29, 2024 2:10 PM 

To: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: KRANKBROTHERS EVENTS / Piccadilly line engineering works 

 

Good Afternoon Daliah, 

 

Hope you well 

 

As I suspected, there have been no issues raised by the stations in respect of Krankbrothers 

last year and no concerns regarding the potential increase in capacity to 9999 

 

Speak soon 

 

Trev 

 

Trevor Jenner  

Event Liaison Manager 

Network Operations – London Underground 

Palestra – 6th Floor (Zone 6G6) 

197 Blackfriars Road  

Southwark  

London  

SE1 8NJ  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

From: Trevor Jenner  

Sent: 22 January 2024 10:22 

To: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: KRANKBROTHERS EVENTS / Piccadilly line engineering works 

 

Daliah, 

 

Further to my below, please note there are a series of engineering works on the Piccadilly line 

over the summer as shown below: 

 

Saturday 3rd / Sunday 4th August 

No service between Kings Cross and Cockfosters 
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Saturday 17th August to Sunday 1st September (16 days) 

No service between Wood Green and Cockfosters 

This may result in a reduced service on the rest of the line 

 

At this time, there are no planned works for the Victoria line 

 

Trev 

 

 

 

 

 

 


